
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

AND PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

 

Pursuant to Alabama Act 89-824, codified at §§ 22-27-40 through 49, Code of Alabama 

(1975), the Baldwin County Commission hereby issues public notification of the intent to consider 

a major modification of the Solid Waste Disposal Permit for Magnolia Landfill located in 

Summerdale, Alabama.   

Public Comment Period begins June 20, 2023, and ends August 1, 2023. 
 

To review and inspect all pertinent document,, please visit, during normal business hours 
from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., at the location referenced below: 

 
Baldwin County Solid Waste Department  
(Magnolia Landfill) 
15093 Landfill Drive 
Summerdale, Alabama 

 
The Baldwin County Waste Siting Board solicits public comments and invites all interested 

citizens to attend a public hearing, on Tuesday, August 1, 2023, at 8:30 a.m. in the Baldwin 
County Commission Chambers in the  Administrative Building located at 322 Courthouse Square, 
Bay Minette, Alabama, at which time the Magnolia Landfill Permit Modification to expand the 
service area to include Clark County, Conecuh County, Escambia County, Mobile County, Monroe 
County, and Washington County will be addressed. 

 
This major modification will provide an expanded service area for the municipal solid waste 

landfill. The Magnolia Sanitary Landfill is described as being located in a part of the NE ¼ of 

Section 9 and of the NW¼ of Section 10, Township 7 South, Range 3 East in Baldwin County, 

Alabama. The total permitted area for the Magnolia Sanitary Landfill is 522 acres, with a disposal 

area of 287 .10 acres. All previously approved variances shall remain in the permit.  

The property is within unincorporated Baldwin County.  It is owned and operated by the 

Baldwin County Commission through the Solid Waste Department. The modification of this 

facility's ADEM Permit is consistent with the Baldwin County Comprehensive Solid Waste 

Management Plan.  

To obtain additional information, to review a copy of the local plan and the proposal to be 

considered or to make written comments, please contact: 

 
 
Mrs. Terri Graham 
Development and Environmental Director 
15093 Landfill Drive 
Summerdale, AL 36580 
Telephone (251) 972-6878  
Email solidwastedirector@baldwincountyal.gov 


